SCHEDULE OF THE WEEK

Tuesday-Friday-NO MASS

Saturday-July 9-Missionary Priest

3:30-3:45p Confessions/StC 4:00p Mass Parish Family/StC 6:00-6:15p Confessions/SH 6:30p Mass Kathryn Wahrmund+/SH

Sunday July 10-Missionary Priest

7:30-7:45a Confessions/SH 8:00a Mass Leon Sievers+/SH 10:30a Mass Natalie Quennoz+/SH

PRAYERS FOR THE SICK:

We remember in prayer our friends and family who cannot be with us and are in need of our prayers: Rodney Beauregard, Kevin Breesawitz, Tony Giglio, Pauline Thompson. Those in skilled care facilities: Jim Dorweiler, Ann Kathka, Earlene Moore, Dorothy Rudd, and Angeline Stanek.

SACRED HEART PARISH OUR GIFTS TO GOD @ SACRED HEART

6/26/2022

 Env/Cks:
 \$2,346.00

 Plate:
 340.00

 Maintenance:
 40.00

 Peter's Pence:
 331.00

 Total:
 \$3,057.00



WELCOME TO THE SACRED HEART & ST. CATHERINE OF SIENA PARISHES!

We're glad that you are here with us today. If you would like to join our church, or want to know more about our parish, please call or stop by the parish office at any time.

Also, if there is a change in your mailing address or contact information, we appreciate having your current mailing address and phone numbers.

PARISH INFORMATION & CONTACTS

Sacred Heart Catholic Church: 1405 W. Fair Play, Bolivar, MO 65613 417-326-5596 website: **www.sacredheartbolivar.org St. Catherine of Siena Mission:** P.O. Box 42, Humansville, MO 65674

417-754-8825

The Very Rev. Fr. Scott M. Sunnenberg, Pastor 417-326-8764(rectory)
Rev. Mr. James Farrar, Permanent Deacon jfrrrr77@gmail.com
Mary Rowley, Office Manager 417-326-5596 (office) sheartbolivar@gmail.com

Office Hours: Mon-Fri 8:00 a.m.-12:00 p.m. 1:00 p.m.-4:00 p.m. The fourth Wednesday of the month 12:00 p.m.-8:00 p.m.

PARISH COUNCIL CHAIR: Virginia Sandgren, 417-754-1042

COORDINATOR OF RELIGIOUS EDUCATION

Darlene Arendt, 417-298-6237 Classes meet the 1st and 3rd Wednesday from 6:30-8:00 p.m. for Kindergarten through Adult.

MUSIC MINISTRY COORDINATOR: Carol Divin, 417-326-6576 Practice for the Mass choirs are on the 1st & 3rd Thursday of each month from 6:30-8:00 p.m. in the choir practice room.

PARISH COUNCIL OF CATHOLIC WOMEN (Sacred Heart)-meet on the 3rd Monday of each month at 6:00 p.m. in the Immaculate Heart of Mary Room. Contact Joan Woods, President, 417-777-1694.

(St. Catherine of Siena)-meet on the 2nd Tuesday of each month after Mass. Contact Alice McIntosh, President, 417-754-8447.

KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS: meet the 2nd Wednesday of each month with dinner at 6:00 p.m. and meeting at 7:00 p.m. **Contact Bob Bowes, 417-770-3158** for information.

ST. WENCESLAUS CEMETERY: Jim & Jane Otradovec 417-327-5660

SACRAMENTAL INFORMATION:

Reconciliation is available prior to the Masses at 4:00, 6:30, and 8:00 or by appointment.

Baptism: Please contact the Pastor for a meeting/class.

Marriage: Please contact the Pastor at least six months prior to the wedding for marriage prep classes.

RCIA Classes: Inquiry classes for adults who are interested in joining the Catholic church meet on *Sunday from 9:15-10:15 a.m. Contact Deacon Jim.*

HEART TO HEART.....by Rev. Scott M. Sunnenberg

Dear Parishioners.

Please keep the Valerio family from our parish in your prayers. Their son John is currently missing and his whereabouts are trying to be determined by family, friends and local authorities. John is a fine young man who I had this past year in PSR. I join the family in this time of grief and confusion as we pray for John's safe and swift return. John is approximately 5'5" tall, dark hair, dark eyes, wears glasses and is of Hispanic heritage. If you have seen John or have any information regarding his whereabouts, please call Bolivar Police Department, 417-326-5298.

Please remember in your prayers the Quennoz family, especially parishioner Michael Quennoz at the passing of their father Jim. You may remember that Natalie, Jim's wife and Michael's mother, recently passed as well. Our love and prayers go out to them at this difficult time. Jim's funeral will be Monday, July 11th, at 11:00 a.m. here at Sacred Heart.

Thank you, thank you, thank you, from the bottom of my heart for the beautiful, personal and prayerful celebration on the occasion of my 20th anniversary of ordination to the priesthood. My heart was humbled by your presence, well wishes, remembrances, affections and generosity. I really don't have the words to fully express how full my heart is. Please know I consider it a privilege and an honor to minister with you as your pastor.

Please remember with the fluctuating arctic indoors and frying pan hot and humid out of doors it is difficult to regulate our temperatures at Mass. Additionally, we open and close the doors so frequently as people come and go it becomes even more of a challenge. It is necessary to keep the thermostat set at a lower temperature to attempt to regulate these variables. You may want to consider bringing an additional wrap, jacket, parka, or fur-lined blanket with you. Please refrain from bon-fires and below zero sleeping bags! Remember those of us at the altar can't take anymore off. Thank you for your understanding.

Thank you to all who helped us meet/exceed our DDF goal this year! At this writing we have received \$32,386 pledges from 77 donors. Thank you one and all!

Please welcome <u>next weekend</u> our annual missionary appeal, speaker and celebrant who will be at all the Masses.

Through the Hearts of Jesus and Mary,

Fr. Scott

BABY BOTTLES NEED RETURNED: If you picked up a baby bottle for the Alpha House fund raiser on Mother's Day weekend, it's time to return it whether it is full or not. Alpha House is needing the bottles returned and is ending the fundraiser for this year. We have 18 of 30 bottles returned. Please be sure and check your home, car or even work to see if you have one and please bring it to church. Thank you!



VOLUNTEERS FOR PARISH SCHOOL OF RELIGION: Sacred Heart Church is searching for volunteers to help teach in our Parish School of Religion (PSR). Currently we have a need for 4 volunteers to help with PSR. If you share a love of our Catholic faith and want to share that faith with the kids in our parish, please contact Fr. Scott, the Parish Office, 417-326-5596, or Darlene Arendt at 417-298-6237.

COLLECTING FOR SHARE YOUR CHRISTMAS: Donations of 28 bath towels were received for SYC in the months of May and June. The towels along with toothpaste, toothbrushes, soaps and notepads are greatly appreciated. During the months of July and August we will be collecting Deodorant for both men and women. (*We typically serve almost twice as many women as men.*) The Christmas box in located in the gathering space.

ST. CATHERINE OF SIENA MISSION

REMEMBERING IN PRAYER:

Please remember those in our parish who are sick and are unable to be with us especially: Robert Agee, Myrna Bressner, Clara Clements, Kelly Conger, Ann Kathka, Annette Petrone. If you need to call for prayers, please call Alice 754-8447, Paula 754-8067 or Fr. Scott 326-8764.

OUR GIFTS TO GOD @ ST. CATHERINE

6/26/2022

 Env./Loose Checks:
 \$ 90.00

 Plate:
 62.00

 Peter's Pence:
 45.00

 Total:
 \$ 197.00

DDF GOAL: Our goal this year is \$4,045. We have received \$3,270 toward our goal. Thank you all for your contributions.



JULY PRAYER INTENTION FROM POPE FRANCIS: "We pray for the elderly, who repre-

sent the roots and memory of a people, that their experience and wisdom will help those who are younger to look to the future with hope and responsibility."



JULY PRAYER INTENTIONS FROM BISHOP RICE: May our country live up to the highest standards of "Life, Liberty, and the Pursuit of

Happiness." May our Lady of Mount Carmel (July 16) draw us closer to her Son. Amen.



SAVE THE DATE! Holy Trinity Parish in Springfield is excited to share with you a **Save the Date for the**

first Women's Conference in Springfield. This conference is for adult women over 18. It is scheduled for Saturday, October 15th. More details to come, but please mark your calendars.